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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S BURTON FLEMING                                          
& ST JAMES FORDON CONTINUED... 

 
EASTER COMPETITION! 
 
Decorate a plant pot for Easter and    
brighten up the village at the same time!!  
 
We will be running a competition, winner to 
be announced at the Easter Monday Event.  
 
It could be planted with flowers, a character, painted, whatever your 
imagination allows! Leave it on your doorstep to be judged and in with a 
chance of winning a first prize Easter Hamper, second prize bottle of 
wine and third prize a box of chocolate biscuits. 
 
Have it displayed by Good Friday 18th April  and drop Trish Stansfield a 
message on 07854154663 or Emma Hayton on 07590 558656 if you’d 
like to take part, so we can plan the judges route!  
 
Thanks for your on going support from everyone at St Cuthbert’s.  

A FEW WORDS FROM ME 
 
Dear Friends, 
We are fast approaching the most important time of the Christian year 
– EASTER. What would be your oldest memory of Easter when you were 
young. Would it be places you visited or family you visited or the thrill 
of waiting for your Easter eggs to appear? I guess we all have different 
memories…….. mine would be of getting my Easter bonnet out and    
wearing it to chapel for the celebration of our Lord’s resurrection. I 
went with my parents and my twin sister (yes, there are two of us,       
completely different, I might add)  to the chapel in Southport,          
Lancashire, where we went every year for a short holiday. It was a     
glorious time, wonderful joyous singing, listening to a fantastic speaker, 
meaningful prayers, eating hot-cross buns and juice and then dashing 
back to the boarding house to search for our eggs!!! Happy days!!                                                            
As we approach this glorious Easter season, my heart is filled with    
gratitude and hope. The resurrection of Jesus is the cornerstone of our 
faith - a declaration that light triumphs over darkness, life over death, 
and hope over despair. In a world that often feels uncertain and weary, 
Easter reminds us that hope is not just a feeling, but a living reality 
found in Christ.                                                                                                    
May you all experience the joy of 
Easter. 
With love, 
Revd Barbara. 

  

Edition #426                         April 2025 

Items for publication in the May issue should reach me by 25/4/25  
Contact Carly and Rob Webb - burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

Yesteryears Day - Thursday 12th June 2025 
Burton Fleming will be visited by some of the vehicles attending the Race the 
Waves Weekend, along with other Vintage and Classic vehicles. You will get the 
chance to get up close and chat with the owners. There will be club stands, with 
static displays too. Homemade refreshments will be served in the village hall, 
along with Gift, Craft and Charity stalls. If you would like a stall or if you are 
able to volunteer with the fundraising on the day, please get in touch, either in 
person, via messenger or using infoyesteryears@btinternet.com 
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BURTON FLEMING HEDGEHOG NEWS  
As we are experiencing some sunny periods we are expecting our   
hedgehogs to come out of hibernation. PLEASE can you ensure all your 
hedgehog food stations, in and around the village are running with plenty 
of water and food. 
If you need any hedgehog assistance call Ali 0773 405 3699 or Jo 0771 
755 2624. If you find a hedgehog that appears unwell or inactive, wrap 
it in a fleece and contact us immediately.  
 
Thanking you in advance 
Ali Blyth 
 
A WORD FROM THE EXPERTS!  

SPRING IS COMING AND OUR PRICKLY FRIENDS ARE WAKING UP. 
 
Please take care when clearing up your garden especially if using a Strimmer both frogs and hedgehogs suffer from strimmer 
accidents. BEFORE YOU CUT - LOOK. If it’s long grass cut to a height of 10-12 inches then check what’s there before cutting 
lower. If there is a pile of leaves or brush there may well be a sleeping hedgehog curled up inside, leave alone. Hedgehogs are 
protected species in the UK, sadly their number are falling and awareness when gardening is essential. 
 
Hedgehogs may need our help to build up their fat reserve lost whilst hibernating so if possible offer water and food. Their 
preferred food is woodlice and beetles, we can help by offering kitten biscuits or cat/dog poultry food in jelly. Please do not offer 
bread, milk, peanuts, dry mealworms nor calciworms, they are all dangerous to hedgehogs health and can prove fatal. If buying 
manufacturers hedgehog food please buy ones that show 30% minimum protein and has very minimal cereal content. 
If you find hedgehog in trouble or out during the day please do not hesitate to contact your local rescue for advice, delays can 
cause serious problems for the hog. Rescues will return the hog after treatment if the area is a safe environment. 
 
Jo & Ruth 
East Yorkshire Hedgehog Rescue 
Langtoft 07717 552624 
Flamborough 07941 314459 
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S BURTON FLEMING                                          
& ST JAMES FORDON 

 
April 6th   NO SERVICE 
 6th  3pm Holy Communion at FORDON  Revd Barbara 
 13th 11am Benefice Service for PALM SUNDAY at Wold Newton 
   meet at The Anvil Arms at 10.50am to walk up to 
   church.      
 20th 11am EASTER DAY a joyous celebration of our Lord’s                   
   resurrection with Holy Communion. Revd Barbara 
 27th 11am Benefice service at GRINDALE.   
SPECIAL EVENTS  FOR EASTER 
 17th 7pm    MAUNDY THURSDAY at Grindale. Revd Barbara  
 18th 2pm    GOOD FRIDAY meditation at the cross with  
   readings, music and prayer.  Revd Barbara 

ADVANCE NOTICE 
Friday 2nd May at 7pm in church – our FANTASTIC QUIZ NIGHT – get 
your thinking caps on, prizes, raffle, food and lots of fun and fellowship. 
£5 per ticket, teams of 4, don’t worry if there isn’t 4 of you, we can 
make up the teams when you arrive. Please do support this new venture, 
you will enjoy it.! 
 
POPINS 
Please note there will be NO Popins in Holy Week. Do come along       
otherwise, you will be most welcome between 10 – 11.30am every     
Tuesday. We have a warm space and a warm welcome for all, with        
refreshments, a chat and fellowship. We look forward to seeing you 
then. 
We are lucky to host the Post Office from 10-12 where you can pay 
bills, withdraw money and send your usual parcels and letters. There is a 
lovely selection of cards for all occasions and Tony will bring any  special 
cards with him if asked in advance for the following week. 
We are now a stockist of the Driffield and Wolds weekly newspaper a 
bargain for a pound. Lots of news, events and writes ups to enjoy. These 
can be delivered locally if you contact Trish Stansfield 
on 01262 470414 to arrange. 
Coffee, tea and biscuits are a plenty and are free for 
anyone attending. Come make new friends and catch up 
with old ones! Never short of chit chat and laughter.  
Everyone welcome! 

EASTER MONDAY 21st APRIL   -    Come along and enjoy some fun 
Easter activities, we will be running our usual Egg decorating and    
rolling event in the afternoon. Tombola, raffle and bric a brac stalls. 
Hot and cold drinks and snacks. Activities free for children. Prizes 
for best decorated egg ( age groups) furthest egg rolled and a lucky 
dip entry for an Easter Egg. 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Next Parish Council Meeting 
The next Parish Council meeting is 
to be held on 6th May 2025 at 
7.00pm in the Village Hall. This will 
be the Annual Parish Meeting    
followed by the Annual Meeting of 
the Parish Council. 

    Should you wish to report any 
relevant concerns, make comments, 
or submit items for discussion at 
future meetings, please do not   
hesitate to contact Jennifer    

Hobson (Clerk) during office hours 
on the following   details:  

Tel: 07542874957 
Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

Driffield Newspaper 
Following the closure of the Village 
Shop, there has been an idea for 
the Church to take delivery of 
some Driffield & Wolds Weekly 
newspapers each week, so that   
residents have somewhere to     
purchase one if they wish.  We 
would be keen to know if this is 
something of interest to residents. 
Please register your interest at 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk or call 
07542874957 by Friday 18th April 
2025.  

Cemetery Extension 
The Parish Council have received a 
fee estimate for the consecration 
of the Cemetery Extension of 
£1,250 +VAT and mileage costs of 
the Registrar who will be required 
to be present at the consecration. 
The alternative to having a section 
of the land consecrated is for   
families to have a blessing at the 
graveside at the time of burial, 
under any faith. The Parish Council 
feel that the cost of consecration 
at this time is prohibitive and 
whilst they may consider           
consecration in the future, they 
are not inclined to do so at this 
time. If any resident of the village 
has a strong objection to this then 
please email your objection to: 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk or 
write to: Clerk for Burton Fleming 
Parish Council, Flat 5 Weldon 
Court, Weaponness Park,         
Scarborough YO11 2UA.  
Deadline for objections to be    
received Friday 2nd May 2025. 

Car Parking at Scenic View Café/
Bistro 
Please use the on-site car park if 
visiting the café/bistro at Scenic 
View, and not the nearby roads, 
pavements or verges as this is 
causing a danger to nearby          
residents trying to exit their   
driveways. 

BURTON FLEMING HISTORY GROUP 
The annual outing is on Thursday, 19th June, 2025, to the East Riding    
Archives, Champney Treasure House, Champney Road, Beverley, HU17 
8HE.  Guided tour from 1- 3pm. Admission £3. An opportunity to see    
behind the scenes in the strongrooms and conservation workshop at the 
newly refurbished Treasure House, learning how the county's documented 
history is preserved. Unfortunately they only allow a maximum of 12 per 
tour, so it will be on a first-come-first served basis. Depending on how 
many wish to go I can try to arrange another visit later in the year.       
Telephone Brenda 01262 470349 to book a place. 
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March Lottery Winners  
 
1st Prize Rob Webb   £25 
2nd Prize Linda Swaine          £15 
3rd Prize Naomi Mason  £10 
4th Prize Maddie Arnell  £5 
 
Notification of monthly winners will be posted in the notice board by 
the phone box, village hall and on the Burton Fleming Past and    
Present Facebook page. 
 
The LOTTERY has been running since July 1984 and has been a valuable 
source of income for the Village Hall. £55 is paid out in prizes every 
month with the remainder going into our funds. You can pay one pound 
per month or £9 for the remainder of this year for one number (of 
course you can have as many numbers as you want).         
 
If you feel you would like to be part of it, please contact Kate  
Mercer on 01262 470556/07860478867. You can pay by bank 
transfer (Burton Fleming Village Hall Fund. Sort code – 20-75-92, 
account number 60231185) or cash with the draw taking place every 
3rd  Friday of the month. Due to the village shop having closed it is 
drawn by two members of the committee through random numbers on 
the computer, saved for secure purposes, and advertised at the  
Village Hall, the Village Notice Board, Facebook Burton Fleming Past 
& Present and in future newsletters.  
 
Village Hall News 
 
Kick boxing has started on a Monday evening, after our very successful 
chair aerobics on a Monday afternoon, the number of children attending 
Phoenix cheerleading classes has increased on Tuesdays, and the indoor 
bowls has a regular weekly slot on Wednesday afternoon which has been 
going for 20 years, and is a great place to be whether serious or just for 
good socialising. 
 
The diary is getting booked up already with entertainment nights and 
children’s/adult celebrations, birthdays, and anniversaries. With a grant 
from the East Yorkshire County Council called “The Do It For East   
Yorkshire” we have installed a Community Cinema.  This has been trialled 
out amongst all age groups, children’s party, coffee morning and the 6 
Nations Rugby matches. We are now looking to roll this out for village 
hall film screening and future events. 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

APRIL 2025 

mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

APRIL 2025 

The March Coffee morning was its usual success, raising £207.64. We 
should like to thank all those that helped to set up on the Friday and     
attended on the day, especially the kitchen volunteers. Elwyn, Audrey 
and Anne were missed this month and we would all like to wish them all 
our best wishes and thank them for their continued support. Margaret 
and Trish our volunteers on the bric a brac stall, had a busy morning  
raising over £80. Any help to restock our stall would be appreciated with 
any unwanted bric a brac item.  Jenny and Ann and Anne our volunteers 
on our book stall also had a busy morning. 
Thank you to all who support. 
 
Ongoing Weekly Diary Dates  
 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE POST OFFICE IS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
ON MONDAY AND FRIDAY 10am – 12noon EVERY WEEK.    
 
Weekly Chair aerobics, The Phoenix Dance Group and Indoor Bowls, are   
all extremely popular, please do not hesitate to enquire if you are           
interested.   
 
The Whist Drives are normally held on the 1st Thursday in the month  
and everybody is welcome. £2.50 including tea/coffee and biscuits plus a 
raffle. Please contact Kate Mercer.01262470556/ 07860478867. 
 
Chair aerobics - @ 1.00pm every Monday  
Kick Boxing - @ 6.30pm every Monday  
Phoenix Cheer Kids – Tuesdays 4–6.15pm  
Phoenix Cheer Adults – Tuesdays 6.30-7.00pm 
Indoor Bowls - @ 2.00pm every Wednesday  
 
April Diary Dates 
 
3rd April Thursday - Whist Drive £2.50 2pm 
12th April Saturday - Coffee Morning 10.00 - 11.30am 
27th  April Sunday - BURTON FLEMING/WOLD NEWTON CHARITY 
TRACTOR RUN in aid of YORKSHIRE AIR AMBULANCE starting from 
the field opposite the Village Hall meet from 9.30am. The Village Hall 
will be open for toilets and parking. Set off 10.30am  
 
May Diary Dates 
 
1st May Thursday - Polling Day 
6th May Tuesday - Parish Council meeting 7pm 
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BURTON FLEMING PLAYGROUND NEWS 

8th May Thursday - Whist Drive 
10th May Saturday - VE Day 10am – 4pm 
11th May Sunday - VE Day 12noon – 3pm 
 
To celebrate the 80th anniversary of VICTORY in EUROPE, Burton   
Fleming Village Hall is combining the monthly SATURDAY COFFEE 
MORNING with an exhibition of village memorabilia, relating to VE DAY 
and the history of the village. Any new memorabilia would be greatly   
appreciated. Complimentary refreshments.  
 
30th May Friday - Talk by the Laughing Gardner – details to follow. 
 
June Diary Dates 
 
Thursday 12th - RACE THE WAVES 
Saturday 28th - Ma Ma Mia evening  
 
We have our own web site now burtonflemingvillagehall.co.uk 
 
If you are having a celebration of any kind, please look round our       
beautiful village hall with its reasonable rates of £10/ph for residents, 
non-residents £12 ph and businesses are £15/ph.  
All larger parties can be quoted for, taking into account numbers and  
duration. Please contact Kate Mercer 01262470556/07860478867 to 
arrange a visit.    

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

APRIL 2025 

Enjoy Our 
Playground 

this 
SPRING! 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2025 
• AGM – Friday 11th April 7pm @ Ali’s 

• Maintainance Day – TBA April 

• Race the Waves – Thursday 12th June  

• Mama Mia Experience – Saturday 28th June  

• Fun Run – September 

• Race Night – October 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  
 
NO Dogs are allowed in the playground! 
Children are Parent/Carer’s Responsibility! 


